

#### WORK-BASED-TRAINING







# FOOD PREPARATION

Work-Based Training for the Year-2 students came to a close on 12 November 2020 with a bang with a big number of supporters ordering our MVS Cafe bento lunch sets for diningin and/or on-the-go.

#### F&B SERVICES

It has been a long year for our students and staff with the many disruptions to our daily life due to the COVID-19 but our country has done well to stave off the full effects of the pandemic.

#### HOUSEKEEPING OPERATIONS

The students have done well in their training since they started their WBT in June. It has been tiring for both students and staff but they have completed their training and we are very proud of each one of them.



#### WORK-BASED-TRAINING







Hi all,

Most of you know that the "on-campus training for our Year 2 students" commenced on Monday, 15 Jun 2020 due to Covid-19. Then, we started takeaways as dine-in was not allowed, Chef Trainer, Ms Wong planned affordable 4-choices bento menu weekly and Ernest created all the menus in colourful prints. During term 4, Phase 2 opening eased and dine-in are allowed, I am happy that our students served a total of 16 sessions, with a total of 349 pax eating at the cafe and 436 takeaways. We were able to achieve this because of your kind and continued support. MVS Cafe completed this year's service on Thursday, 12 November 2020 with a lot of dine-ins (34 pax). This overbooking situation had allowed our students to experience table turnovers as our cafe's full capacity was limited to 20 people only. On behalf of Ms Wong, our students and I, we are very thankful for the opportunity to serve you all. Most of my students enjoyed serving all of you and many of them become bolder in their communication and they remembered your name. I am proud to announce that the students will be officially complete their training on 20 November 2020 and will enter into the real working world. We wish them all the best! Ms Wong and I will be teaching a new batch of students next year and I will update you on our cafe's opening.

Thank you. Ms Kazay Chua, F&B Instructor









The school-year came to a close on 20 November 2020 with a variety of activities for the students. Due to the restrictions on the number of pax allowed in a group activity, the students were divided into three main activities - Fashion Show, Games, and Kitchen/Restaurant duty to prepare Bento Lunch for staff, students and parents. Above and the following pages are photohighlights of the day!

We also had a small celebration for our Year-2 students who had just completed their Work-Based Training. We congratulate all of them for their achievements through hard-work and perserverance.











# SAMSUI KITCHEN PROGRAMME



Training continued for some of our recent graduates and former students who signed up for the Samsui Kitchen's Service & Pantry Management Programme from 23 November to 29 December 2020. The programme is supported by SgEnable.



#### ANNOUNCEMENTS

- School will reopen on 4 January 2021
- Please note that, all students, staff and visitors entering the school will need to use the TT Token or App. The implementation of TT-only SafeEntry will only be enforced when everyone has had a chance to collect a Token at a Community Club/Centre in their respective constituency, or download the App.

Parents and students can collect the Tokens at their constituency Community Centres/Clubs when the collection exercise has started in their respective constituency. Please refer to this link https://token.gowhere.gov.sg/ to find out your designated collection point and collection schedule.

• Registration for the 2021 new intake is now open.
Application forms and information can be obtained in our school website www.mvs.edu.sg